KNOXVILLE CURSILLO SECRETARIAT MEETING

April 12, 2008,  St. Therese of Lisieux Church  Cleveland

The meeting was opened with lighting the candle and a prayer by Fr. Alex.     

Those present:  Angie Feltz, Debbie Ferreri, Jim Heath, Ginger Hutton, Maria Martinez, Steve Pacitti, Sharon Prohaska, Lois Schering, Kay Sheldon, Fr. Alex Waraksa, and guest Carol Rummel. 

Lois announced that she had been praying for the Secretariat meeting and the team members for Women’s #34.  

All present prayed the Leader’s Prayer.

Jim stated that he was suspending the Leaders’ Group Reunion to have a general discussion by the Secretariat.  All present participated in the discussion about having receptions after the weekends and cleaning the Apison Center, as well as other general problems.  It was decided by mutual consent that we would continue the discussion after the next Secretariat meeting in July.  

Secretary:  Kay

· Kay stated that there were several corrections to the minutes of the January meeting.  They were not substantive. These corrections had been made and the minutes published on the website.

· The minutes were approved as corrected.  

Treasurer:  Debbie

· Debbie distributed the Treasurer’s report (attached.)  The bank balance as of April 12, 2008, was $5,091.03.

· Expenses for the Spanish Men’s #1, Spanish Women’s #2, and Women’s #34 weekends all exceeded receipts by about $1200.00 each.

· Regional and national dues have been paid.  Money is currently owed for the website.

· The Treasurer’s report was accepted.  

· After the meeting, the Treasurer discovered that a donation had inadvertently been omitted from the report.  This will be corrected and a new Treasurer’s report issued and attached.  He corrected bank balance is $5391.03 

Pre Cursillo: Angie

· Six applications for the Spanish Women’s weekend in July have been received.    

· Thirteen applications for the Spanish Men’s weekend in August have been received.
· Seven applications for the Men’s weekend in September have been received.
· Seventeen applications for the Women’s weekend in September have been received. 
Cursillo: Ginger and Steve

· The weekends have been running well.  Food costs have been higher than anticipated.  Ways to decrease these costs will be investigated.

Post Cursillo: Sharon 

· St. Mary’s in Athens is planning its first bi-lingual Ultreya.

· A Spanish Ultreya is meeting every other week at St. Therese in Cleveland. 

· A Spanish Ultreya is held the 2nd and 4th Tuesdays of each month at Sacred Heart Cathedral.     

· Robb Morris is doing a wonderful job of keeping the web site updated.   

· Sharon needs more help in writing articles for the Rooster Crows.

· Dick Shriver is no longer functioning as the Parish Rep coordinator. 
· Discussion was held on whether or not to send out individual prayer requests to the entire Cursillo community.  It was decided that this practice would not be continued.
School of Leaders English: Lois

· Twenty-two people attended the February English School of Leaders at Our Lady of Fatima Church. 
· The next School of Leaders is scheduled for May 10 at All Saints Church. The Secretariat and the Spanish Men’s Team will be commissioned at this time.
· Lois discussed several new topics suggested for future Schools of Leaders.

· Other schools this year are scheduled for August 16, and November 8.  

· New Cursillo literature has been ordered.  

School of Leaders, Hispanic: Maria

· Maria is working to get everyone from the last Spanish Men’s and Women’s weekends into a group reunion.
· Twenty-five people attended the February Spanish School of Leaders at Our Lady of Fatima Church.
· Maria asked if there was a way that the date for the May 10 School of Leaders could be changed due to its proximity to Mothers’ Day.
· The next Spanish Men’s Cursillo will be in July.  Maria requested that the next Spanish Women’s weekend be held August 7 – 10.  Steve will check on the availability of Apison Center. 
Spiritual Director:  Father Alex
· The Spanish Cursillo is doing well.  Fr. Alex stated how important personal contact was and how we needed to offer opportunities for this personal contact.  It is extremely important that we keep everyone together after the weekend.   

Lay Director:  Jim 

· A donor is still willing to donate land to Cursillo.  Jim is communicating with the diocese on how to proceed legally and financially.  This project will be very long range.     

· July 31 – August 2 is the National Cursillo Encounter at Catholic University of America.  

· The new Spiritual Directors’ Manuals will be published soon.

· October 31 – November 2 is the next Regional Encounter in Evansville, IN.

· The Regional Team will present both the English and Spanish Schools of Leaders on August 16.

· Cef Aguillare has sent suggestions for a post Cursillo meeting of the team, sponsors, and new Cursillistas after each weekend.  Fr. Alex stated that informal reunions had been held after each of the two Spanish weekends.  

Old Business

· Discussion was held on the procedures for voting on the addition or removal of members of the Secretariat.  Lois made a motion that discussion on members be closed to everyone except Secretariat members and those making comments on the members either pro or con.  Ginger seconded the motion.  The motion passed.  

· Discussion was held on the Procedure for Voting by absentee Secretariat members.  Lois made a motion that the Procedure be accepted.  Ginger seconded the motion and the motion passed.

· Discussion was held on whether the new candidates’ names should be made public on the website.  It was decided to continue our present practice.

· Discussion was held on how to get new leaders and members for the Cursillo teams.

New Business 

· Jim asked if anything needed to be changed in the Pastoral Plan and the By-Laws.  No comments were made.    

· Discussion was held on whether the crosses could be given out during the weekend rather than at the closing. 

· It was agreed by mutual consent that a small reception would be held after future closings in the foyer of Apison Center with non-perishable finger foods.  

· The First Diocesan Men’s Conference will be held on March 7, 2009, at St. Thomas the Apostle Church in Lenoir City.

Action Items and Administration   

· Jim will E-mail a “to do” list to all Secretariat members.  

· The next Secretariat meeting will be July 12 at St. Alphonsus Church in Crossville at 9 AM CDT.  

The meeting was closed with prayer led by Fr. Alex. 

NEXT SECRETARIAT MEETING WILL BE JULY 12

ST. ALPHONSUS CHURCH, CROSSVILLE

                                                       Respectfully submitted,

                                                        Kay Sheldon, Secretary

